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Chairman’s Report 2014

2014 was a year of change for the Delta Foundation, some planned and some unexpected, but we arrive on the doorstep of 2015 committed to ensuring the financial prudence needed to see the foundation operate into perpetuity.  
I write this report having stepped into the role of Chairman of the Board of Directors shortly after the first half of the year when our then Chair, Lornell Ridley resigned from the Board due to health issues.  Lornell has been a driving force within the foundation and we thank her for her excellent work that she did to strengthen the Delta Foundation’s presence in the community.  We wish Lornell the best of health.
In 2014 the board undertook steps towards updating the image of the Delta Foundation.  Having reverted back to the original name as Delta Foundation, we updated our logo and are in the process of updating website and marketing materials.  We engaged in a very productive strategic planning session in June of this year with a former representative of Foundations Canada.  As an all-volunteer board it is crucial to continue to work and improve our structure and organization for future continuity.  We are working to implement the advice provided in the strategic plan.  
The Delta Foundation bid farewell to long time Board Member and past Chair Wayne Connorton who stepped down from the board in 2014.  Wayne made significant contributions to the foundation and we thank him dearly. Wayne remains active as an advisor to the foundation.
In adjusting to the historically low interest rate environment, present since the global financial crisis in 2008, the Delta Foundation repositioned the investment portfolio over the preceding years in order to benefit from a rising equity markets and earn higher dividend yields.  This asset shift has been very successful thus far with our equity portfolio posting substantial growth and enabling the foundation to distribute a larger amount of charitable grants.  Through 2014 the Delta Foundation was able to provide financial support to more than twenty charitable organizations, benefiting hundreds of needy and worthy Delta residents both young and old.  
As we move into 2015, I am excited about the potential of our community and the role the Delta Foundation has in continuing to support residents of Delta.  I believe that as we continue to raise our profile and thoughtfully engage the community that the Delta Foundation will continue to grow and further enhance the impact that we and our donors make on the future of Delta.  

